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TO:   Dr. Carol Kelley, Superintendent of Schools  

      Board of Education  

  

FROM:    Paul Starck-King, Assistant Superintendent of Finance and Operations  

    

SUBJECT:    Intergovernmental Agreement (OPPD) - Shared Use of Facilities  

  

DATE:    October 23, 2018 

  

  

Summary 

 

On January 1, 2014, the board entered into an agreement with the Park District of Oak Park for the shared use 

of the facilities. That agreement is expires December 31, 2018. The expiring agreement is attached. 

 

At their September 25, 2018 meeting, the board requested administration to address several concerns in the 

proposed renewal agreement:  

 

1. Consider combining all PDOP IGA's 

2. Maintain flexibility in the agreement. 

3. Designating types of spaces (e.g. gyms, etc.) for which PDOP has priority over other groups 

4. Review current practices. 

 

PDOP has requested due to the varied nature of the agreements, that we maintain separate agreements and I 

concur at this time. The current agreement has language addressing flexibility (see notations on the attached 

scan of the current agreement highlighting this clause and also containing revisions). Park District priority use 

of gym spaces has been specified per notation on the attached. As to current practices, PDOP uses our spaces 
for summer camps, sports practices and sports games. 

 

PDOP would like to add one-day per week at each of the eight elementary schools for after school open gym and this has 

been noted on the attached.  

 

Our attorneys will embed the notations in the appropriate places with the appropriate language. 

 

Administration is looking to forward the attached marked up agreement to our attorneys for review, changes 

and preparation of an executable agreement for the board’s consideration at its November 13, 2018 meeting. 


